MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY OCTOBER 14th 2011 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL

Present:    Cllr. F. Hill (chairman). Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. D. Smith,  Cllr. D. Forster,  Cllr. K. Haines,


Cllr. G. Tully. Cllr. M. Ford, 
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk),  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION        No matters were raised

Cllr. Ford reported that the car parking outside the village hall had again been looked at but it had been decided that nothing could be done to improve the situation.  He also confirmed that cardboard could no longer be added to the green waste in the brown bins.  An alternative solution to this waste was being considered.

He also mentioned that a silver Astra car had been seen several times in the area and there was some suspicion that this may be involved in drug dealing  

PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/10
Apologies for absence.     Received from Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. M. Stanton
2/10
Variation in order of business – no alterations were deemed necessary
3/10
 Declarations of members interest – no declarations were made
4/10
Minutes of the previous meeting.   These were circulated, read and approved as a true record 
5/10
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded - none were deemed necessary
6/10
Outstanding matters.   Improvements to the Parish Notice boards, replacement of damaged post and 
tree lopping on the village green were still ongoing.  .  Cllr. Plowman and Cllr. Shorthouse had visited the 
fishing site and decided that the previous suggestion of using a large log as a barrier would not be 
successful.    The re-furbishment of the hut on the recreation ground was nearing completion. – many 
thanks to all involved.   


7/10
Clerks report.   -   No further response had been received from Samble, Burton & Worth regarding 
trustees for the recreation ground – Clerk to make enquiries as to progress.   


Signatories for cheques had now been approved by Lloyds Bank.


Approval had been received for our annual accounts from the Audit Commission.
8/10
Chairmans report –   Cllr Hill reported that the recent visits to the village of the climbing frame and the 
sportsmobile had been successful which had been confirmed by attendance figures.   The 
uneven/dangerous footpath outside the church has been referred to South Derbys. D.C.    Cllr. Hill had 
discussed the parking problems and noise levels during the beer festivals  with the landlord of the 
Unicorn Inn who promised to help in future.    Cllr. Hill had been informed by Jeremy Winter that the 
tree planting and seat would be completed by the end of the year  

9/10
Parish Councillors reports – Cllr. J. Shorthouse had attended a Village Hall meeting.   She reported that 
the 
work to the tennis courts had been completed and they were now obtaining quotations for guttering 
replacement..  They were also considering having a structural survey of the exterior of the building.   
They were also considering changing a small patch of land at the rear into an orchard to celebrate the 
Queens Jubilee.  The Village Hall had a balance of £18987 in their accounts

Cllr. Haines and two other parish councilors had attended the Area Safer Neighbourhoods meeting.   She 
gave details of the current crime figures although most of the problems occurring were in the Stenson.area 

Unlawful scrap dealers were also causing a nuisance.

10/10
Planning applications and decisions.  There were three applications - two of which were for Planters 
Garden Centre on Bretby Lane and one for an extension  at 2 Newton Mount, Bretby Lane.  We are no 
longer  able to receive copies of the plans from South Derbys. D.C. but they are available to view on the 
councils website.   There were no comments from the parish councilors.
11/10
Queens Jubillee.    Cllr. Smith suggested that a new hut could be purchased for the recreation field.

Cllr. Shorthouse  offered to make enquiries regarding a party and activities day on the recreation field.   It 
was also suggested that we contact the Womens Institute and the Village Hall to possibly combine with 
their arrangements.   Other suggestions included combining the day with the Raft Race, having a number of 
sporting events and having our own beacon.    All suggestions will be followed up and discussed at the next 
meeting. 
12/10
Accumulation of rubbish on field – This had not got any worse since our last meeting.   It will be 
discussed further at our next meeting

13/10
Future spending.  Following the problem with dog mess on the recreation fields it was felt that another 
couple of waste bins could be purchased.    The question of fencing off the children’s play area on the 
recreation field was discussed but this suggestion had proved very expensive and would cause problems at 
grass mowing times.  (it was pointed out that there is a surveillance team at South Derbys. D. C. 
which 
might help if the problems persists) The suggestion was also made for improvements to the kitchen at the 
village hall but the Parish Council would require to see competitive quotations for consideration.   Any 
funds directed to the Village Hall would have to be for a specific project
14/10
Localism Bill – Cllr. Hill and Cllr. Smith would both be attending an all day seminar on the 14th 



November. 2011
15/10
Bonfire night – arrangements were proceeding and a cheque would be requested one week beforehand.  
Details of the Insurance Policy were also required.
16/10
Low carbon Village.   Following the disappointing response of two applications to the offer the councillors 
delivered letters by hand to every house in the parish.   This detailed the offer and asked parishioners to 
contact the Parish Clerk if interested. During the first week seven further applications had been received 
and these would be forwarded to Anita Hughes at South Derbys. D.C. to pass on for surveys.


Cllr. Hill had attended a meeting with Anita Hughes and representatives from Eon.     Eon had not 
complied with their original promise to advise all the households in the parish but promised that a 
letter would be sent within the next few days. 
17/10
Correspondence.  Cllr. Hill had received a letter regarding a sign outside the Newton Park Hotel.  He 
would be dealing with this personally. 
18/10
Finance


R. Parker – fees and expenses - 
£117 – 

approved


SDDC  -  playmobile


£408


approved


To consider requests for funding under s137 – none received

23/9
Future agenda items


Future spending



Localism Bill

Newsletter Funding

Queens Jubillee



Remembrance Day
Trustees for Recreation Field

Accumulation of rubbish on field.

Grit Boxes

Low carbon Village
24/9
Date and time of next meeting – Friday 11th November – 7.30 pm for planning applications and decisions 
followed by a normal parish council meeting  at 7.45pm
Part 2 – Exempt items – none


There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15 pm
